
ACTION 

NUMBER 

MEETING 

DATE 

MINUTE 

NUMBER 

UPDATE TIMESCALE 

ACTION 1 

O7/09/20 

OSC11/20 

Q1 

Councillor 

Skoulding 

asked that a 

follow up letter 

is sent to all 

the residents 

of Lake Close, 

March giving 

them an 

update of 

when the 

unfinished 

road works will 

commence 

Daniel Read advised he would circulate a letter after 

the meeting.  

ACTION 2 

07/09/20 

OSC11/20 

Q2 

Councillor 

Connor 

requested that 

elected 

members be 

provided with a 

direct contact 

number and 

dedicated 

person to be 

able to report 

issues and 

concerns to. 

Members have a dedicated email address that they 

can use and this has been circulated by Member 

Services:   

regionaldirector@clarionhg.com 

Complete 

Outstanding Actions from September and November meetings

mailto:regionaldirector@clarionhg.com


ACTION 3 

07/09/20 

OSC11/20 

Q5 

Councillor 

Wicks asked 

for clarification 

with regard to 

the Military 

Covenant 

Scheme 

Dan Horn agreed to circulate the specific references 
in local policy that Fenland has with regard to the 
armed forces and affordable housing. 

 

 

ACTION 4 

07/09/20 

OSC11/20 

Q11 

Councillor 

Booth asked 

for an update 

with regard to 

the information 

which was 

provided last 

year with 

regard to the 

provision of 

422 houses 

proposed to be 

delivered over 

a 5-year 

period. 

Daniel Read stated that he will look into this further 
and provide the information to members through Dan 
Horn. 

 

ACTION 5 

07/09/20 

OSC12/20 

Q7 

Cllr Mrs Mayor 

- There 

appears to 

have been an 

increased 

incidence of 

vandalism in 

some of the 

open spaces in 

Whittlesey 

Members are 

keen to 

understand 

what is being 

done to ensure 

there is a 

deterrent for 

this kind of 

behaviour. 

It is important that every incidence of ASB is reported 

to the Police and to get a crime report number…this 

helps direct police resources. If there are particular 

hotspot areas please report this to 

antisocialbehaviour@fenland.gov.uk and the Council 

will look at the issue in partnership with the Police and 

landowners. 

Discussions have also taken place re: 

- Removal of damaged picnic tables (any 
replacements need to be Broxap or similar 
anti-vandal units) 

- CCTV unit in Manor car park being serviced 

-  
Consideration of signage and CCTV unit linked to 
internal swimming pool CCTV (not an FDC monitored 
system) for the rear of the leisure centre. 

Complete 

mailto:antisocialbehaviour@fenland.gov.uk


ACTION 6 

07/09/20 

OSC12/20 

Q8 

Cllr Mrs Mayor 

- The report 

states that 

Vivacity has 

handed the 

assets back to 

Peterborough 

City Council 

and refers to 

another trust 

and area which 

has taken 

similar action, 

where is this 

and what is the 

trust involved? 

The other Trust was in southern England.   

https://www.worthingherald.co.uk/business/adur-

leisure-centres-go-liquidation-over-150-people-

made-redundant-2918215 

 

Complete 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTION 7 

07/09/20 

OSC12/20 

Q10 

Cllr Cornwell - 

Does this 

corporate 

priority include 

Health and 

Wellbeing 

more generally 

as there is very 

limited 

information 

about health 

and wellbeing 

other than from 

a COVID 

perspective 

and members 

would have 

liked to have 

received a 

more general 

update. 

 

Unfortunately, due to the Covid-19 Pandemic, work to 

develop the health and wellbeing strategy has been 

put on hold, as has the County Council Health and 

Wellbeing Strategy and associated projects. The 

Health and Wellbeing Board did meet to consider the 

outbreak plan in July as a stand-alone item. 

As communities, economies and workplaces begin to 

return to normal these pieces of work will resume. 

During this time however health and wellbeing has 

been at the forefront of actions delivered by the 

Council through our services supporting communities 

via the hub, volunteers, advice and support for safe 

workplaces and ensuring our residents and 

businesses are able to access all available funding 

and support. 

Work has already started to deliver winter warmth 

projects as usual linked to winter flu and it is likely the 

usual financial support packages will be available to 

residents in hardship. 

The Council’s recovery plan also includes actions for 

community support and development, volunteering 

capacity and outbreak management and therefore 

health and wellbeing is a focus of actions across 

council services 

Complete 
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ACTION 8 Cllr Cornwell - 

Members have 

not received 

an update in 

relation to 

Wisbech 2020 

for some time 

and therefore 

would have 

preferred to 

have received 

a more 

comprehensive 

update as part 

of this report 

 

Prior to lockdown, a meeting was held with the Core 

Vision Group to discuss to the future direction of 

travel of the Wisbech 2020 Vision project.  Members 

of the Core Vision Group were keen that their political 

leadership group continued to meet to discuss 

initiatives associated with Wisbech. However, the 

progress of other local schemes such as Growing 

Fenland and I Love Wisbech, and the role that the 

CPCA now play in delivering infrastructure projects, 

meant that a different format may now be more 

appropriate.  

Officers are working on proposals to ensure all that 

these Wisbech projects play a complimentary role in 

delivering improvements in the town whilst including 

appropriate updates and feedback opportunities to the 

Core Vision Group and other partners.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTION 9 

09/11/20 

OSC21/20 

Q4 

Councillor 

Skoulding 

asked 

Rowland 

Potter if he 

knew the 

numbers of 

people 

travelling by 

bus from 

Wisbech to 

March onto 

Peterborough 

or Cambridge 

for work on a 

full price ticket. 

Rowland Potter advised that he did not have that level 
of detail to hand but would be able to provide that 
information from the business case post meeting. 
 

 


